
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) MAY 28, 2002 

CITY INITIATED AMENDMENT TO BY-LAW 1-88 
DRIVEWAY AND CURB CUT CONFIGURATION 
FILE 1.6.6.3 
 

 Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
That this report regarding a City-wide review of current driveway and curb cut standards BE 
RECEIVED as further information. 
 
Purpose 
 
To provide further information for Council’s discussion of the review of By-law 1-88 standards  
related to driveway and curb cuts. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

On March 18, 2002, Vaughan Council adopted the recommendation of the Committee of the 
Whole for Item 15, Report No. 18 (City Initiated Amendment to By-law 1-88, Driveway and Curb 
Cut Configurations), as follows: 

 
“1) That a public hearing not be held at this time; 

 
2) That this matter be deferred to a Committee of the Whole (Working Session) at the end of 

May 2002, for further information to be provided by Planning and Engineering staff, and 
discussion; 

 
3) That the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated February 18, 2002, be 

received: 
 

4) That the following deputations and written submissions be received: 
 

a) Ms. Nadia Magarelli, Weston Down’s Ratepayers Association, 81 Blackburn 
Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4L 7J5; 

b) Ms. Sonia Liscio, 1 Blackburn Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4L 7J2, and written 
submission, dated March 4, 2002; 

c) Ms.Lisa Durante, 65 Babak Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4L 0A7, and writted 
submission, dated March 4, 2002; 

d) Ms. Nadia Leblanc, 333 Blackburn Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4L 8K3, and written 
submission, dated March 4, 2002; 

e) Mr. Gaetano D’Orio; and 
 

5) That the following submissions, be received: 
 

a) Ms. Cathy Ferlisi, dated March 4, 2002; 
b) Mr. Joseph Belsanti, 71 Sterling Crescent, Maple, L6A 1A1, dated March 3, 

2002; and 
c) Mr. Robert Klein, Kleinburg and Area Ratepayers Association, Daleview Court, 

Kleinburg, L0J 1C0, dated March 4, 2002.” 



Other Municipalities 
 
Staff has contacted a number of area municipalities respecting driveway widths and curb cut 
standards and provide the following summary for comparison purposes: 

 
1) Richmond Hill  Single Car Garage – Maximum width of a driveway apron shall 

be 4.25 metres. 
   
  Double Car Garage – Maximum width shall be 6.0 metres 
 

All Other Garages – Maximum width shall not exceed 7.5 
metres. 

 
The Engineering Department is responsible for curb cuts and indicates that the maximum curb 
cut (7.5 m) would be applicable on lots greater than 15 metres. 

 
2) Town of Markham  Driveway widths within newer urban areas (By-law 177-96 Table 

B2-Part 2 Standards for R2 Zone) are as follows: 
 
  Lot Frontage             Maximum Driveway Width 
 
  10.7 m to 12.19 m  3.5 metres 
  12.2 m to 13.29 m  4.5 metres 
  Greater than 13.3 m  6.1 metres  
 

There are no specific requirements for curb cuts in Markham’s By-laws. The Engineering 
Department is responsible for curb cuts and uses the following standards: 

 
     Lot Frontage   Maximum Curb Cut 

 
5.9 m to 6.99 m  Mutual drive 3.0 metres max/unit 

     7.0 m to 11.99 m  3.7 metres single car 
     12.0 m to 14.99 m   6.0 metres double car 
     15.0 m to 16.79 m  7.0 metres triple car 

16.8 m to 19.09 m Circular drive is permitted only 
with two single curb cuts (3.7 
metres)  

 
3) Town of Newmarket On lots less than 11.5 metres, -66% of the lot frontage can be 

used for driveways. 
  

On lots greater than 11.5 metres, -50% of the lot frontage can be 
used for driveways. 

 
Newmarket Zoning By-law does not include curb cut requirements.  The Engineering Department 
is responsible for curb cuts and assesses each request on an individual basis. 

 
4) Town of Orangeville Lot Frontage   Driveway Width 

    
Less than 6.7m Maximum width 3.8 m or 60% of 

lot frontage whichever is lesser 
6.8 m to 8.9 m  4.0 metre maximum width 

 
9.0 m to 12.0 m  5.2 metre maximum width 
12.1 m to 15.0 m  6.0 metre maximum width 



Greater than 15.0 m 8.5 metre maximum width or 
50% of lot frontage, whichever 
is less. 

 
Curb cut widths are not included in the By-law.  The Engineering Department assesses curb cut 
requests, generally based on the maximum driveway width permitted.  

Conclusion 

As per Council’s resolution of March 18, 2002, this item has been brought forward to the 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) for further consideration and discussion.  The 
Director of City Engineering and Public Works will provide Committee with additional information 
(under separate cover) regarding curb cut issues on a City-wide basis.  Based in the information 
provided, Staff requires direction with respect to the scheduling of a Public Hearing.  

Attachments 

1. Extract from Council Minutes of March 18, 2002, respecting Item 15, Committee of the 
Whole Report No.18. 

Report prepared by: 

Arto Tikiryan, Senior Planner, ext. 8212 
Marco Ramunno, Manager, Development Planning, ext.8485 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
MICHAEL DeANGELIS     JOANNE ARBOUR 
Commissioner of Planning    Director of Community Planning 
 
/CM 
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